
Thursday 12th October

Reservoir Views Primary School acknowledges the Wurundjeri people of the Kulin nation as the traditional
custodians of the lands where we live, learn, work and play.

Important Dates - Term 4, 2023

14th October Referendum Sausage Sizzle Fundraiser

16th, 17th, 18th, 23rd, 24th Oct Swimming

19th October Kinder to Foundation Orientation Program commences

16th - 27th October Mural Painting with Uncle Brendan
Special/ cultural storytelling at school - please book in

6th November Pupil free day - reporting and assessment

7th November Melbourne Cup day - public holiday

17th November 2.45pm Colour Explosion Fun Run

5th December Grade 6 Graduation

14th December IEP meetings 3:35pm to 7pm

15th December IEP meetings 9-2pm

20th December Pupil free day

Don’t forget to come along on Saturday and support our sausage sizzle fundraiser!

Dear Reservoir Views students, families and local community members,

It is wonderful to be back after my Long Service Leave last term. This very long and busy Term 4 has certainly
commenced with many activities and events already happening.

Thank you everyone for supporting the Mini Market held last Friday by our students within Years 5 and 6. The
rain tried to ruin the fun but the kids ended up having a ball on Friday.

Whole school swimming also commenced this week. This will continue Monday to Wednesday of next week
with the final two sessions taking place on Monday the 16th and Tuesday the 17th of October.

Inter-school sport for our year 5 and 6 students commences this Friday and our Kinder to Prep orientation
program starts next Thursday. Our 2024 Colour Run was launched at this week’s assembly and I was thrilled
to announce that starting next week we will have an artist in residence, Uncle Brendan Kennedy, working at
our school. We also had six of our students compete across 10 events at yesterday’s Northern Metropolitan
Region Track and Field championship. It’s all happening!



MINI MARKET

All of the money raised will go towards subsidising the cost of grade 6 graduation and an end of year
celebration for our year 6 students.

MURAL AT RESERVOIR VIEWS
This week, renowned cultural artist Uncle Brendan Kennedy commenced as an artist in residence at
Reservoir Views working with our students and community members painting a mural at our school. Uncle
Brendan is a Tati Tati, Latji Latji, Wadi Wadi, Mutti Mutti, Yitha Yitha and Nari Nari artist working in painting
and the making of cultural material. A huge thank you to everyone who helped prepare our huge blank canvas
over the last few days!



Next week, the fun painting for the mural begins. Uncle Brendan will lead our community to paint our
landscape, showing the creek, the land, and the sky with Bunjil (eagle) and Waa (crow) and many other
animals. The mural is a time for us to connect across our community and share our stories, languages and
cultures. Please come along to paint and share. Throughout next week, we are asking our families, friends
and community to come to school and share their stories with our students. This can be a story that has been
passed down, a special story you know, a cultural story that's meaningful to you and your family. Please see
your classroom teacher to book in a time it suits you.

Our school values are connection, courage and curiosity and we’re wanting to represent these values in as
many languages as possible, reflecting our wonderfully diverse community. We will have 3 large posters
hanging near our mural, please add to this poster in your own mother tough if you can, it would be great to
represent our values in as many languages as we can.

CONGRATULATIONS ROSE
Each year, the Parliament of Victoria asks students in years 5 to 12 across the state, to share what they would
say to parliament if they were an MP. This is a chance to talk about the issues that are important to kids and
their community. This year Rose wrote about road safety around her local community, the lack of stop signs
and the speed limit being too high. Rose achieved in the top 10% of the state! Our local MP Nathan Lambert
came to school to give Rose her certificate, you should be extremely proud of your achievement Rose.



CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR INCREDIBLE ATHLETES
I’d like to congratulate and acknowledge the wonderful achievements of six of our students who competed in
the Northern Metropolitan Region Track and Field Championship held yesterday. To compete at this level,
these students had to finish either first or second in their events at the district and divisional levels.
Congratulations Paige, Larraine, Bella, Tia, Kobe and Poppy. Tia and Bella have progressed to the State
Track and Field Championship to be held on the 1st of November!

REFERENDUM SAUSAGE SIZZLE FUNDRAISER

We are again holding our world famous sausage sizzle at Reservoir Views on Saturday. Please come along
and support the school while you are voting on the referendum, or if you have already voted, please come
along and say hello and buy a snag. Thank you in advance for all of our volunteers.

STUDENT GRADE ALLOCATION POLICY
It is that time of the year when we are planning for 2024 at Reservoir Views. A key component of this work is
allocating students to classes once I have determined our 2024 class structure and model. As soon as our
2024 model is confirmed, I will share it with our community, but preparing for this we are commencing our
process for allocating students to classes.

Below is our grade allocation policy.





SCHOOL REVIEW AT RESERVOIR VIEWS

In 2019 our school undertook a rigorous school review process that led to the creation of our current 4 year
School Strategic Plan. 4 years later and we are currently preparing for the review of this strategic plan.

Schools undertake a school review every 4 years to inform the directions of the school’s 4 year School
Strategic Plan (SSP) (a legislative requirement for all schools).

The first component of the review is the pre-review self-evaluation (PRSE) where schools review their data
and other evidence to form a collective view of current practice and areas for improvement.

This is followed by a review conducted by a panel, utilising the expertise of challenge partners and convened
by an independent school reviewer.

Concurrent with this panel process, the school reviewer undertakes an assessment of the school’s
compliance with the Minimum Standards for Curriculum and Student Learning.

Throughout this term I will be keeping our community up to date with our progress preparing for the review. I
will also be conducting various student forums to collect their feedback on the last four years.

Our school review will take place in Term 1, 2024.

VALUE AWARD WINNERS

Congratulations to our values award winners. This term we are consolidating our understanding of all
three of our new school values this term.



2024 FOUNDATION ORIENTATION DATES.

Our 6 week program commences next week!

We can’t wait to see all of our 2024 prep students.

During these session times there will be a number of parent/caregiver/guardian information sessions as well
as time to have a cuppa and a chat each week.

Dates:

Session 1 9:00 – 10:00am Thursday 19th October

Session 2 9:00 – 10:30am Thursday 26th October

Session 3 9:00 – 10:30am Thursday 2nd November

Session 4 9:00 – 10:30am Thursday 9th November

Session 5 9:00 – 10:30am Thursday 16th November

Session 6 9:00 – 10:30am Thursday 23rd November

The parent/caregiver/guardian and child sessions occur at the same time.

PLEASE LET THE OFFICE KNOW IF YOUR CHILD/CHILDREN WILL NOT BE ATTENDING RESERVOIR
VIEWS NEXT YEAR
If your child/children will not be attending Reservoir Views in 2024 and we have not been notified, can you
please contact the office and let us know. Thank you.

Warm regards,

Steve Stafford
Principal.




















